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The regular monthly meeting of the Sherman Public Library Board convened at 56:00 p.m.  Present were Library Director Rachel Kocis and Board members  Julie Horton, Brian Manci, John Barrett, Courtney Westlake, Mary ContriJulie Horton, Melissa Allen, and Elizabeth Heubner. 

Secretary’s Report:  It was moved by Julie HortonJulie Horton and seconded by Mary ContriMelissa to approve the minutes from the August 2019June 15, 2016 regular meeting.  The motion was approved by a unanimous vote.  .  A motion was made by Melissa Allen to accept the minutes of the June 23, 2016 Special Meeting.  Julie Horton seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

Treasurers/Financial Report:  Brain Manci Treasurer Melissa Allen presented the Financial Report.  Julie Horton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and to pay the bills.  Courtney WestlakeLiz Heubner seconded the motion, and the motion carried by a unanimous voice vote.   John Barrett Melissa Allen made a motion to pay the mortgage payment from the Special Reserves account.  Liz HeubnerLiz Heubner seconded the motion and a unanimous voice vote in favor was taken. 

Librarian’s Report:   The total patron count in month of August 2019 was 3,036. 3,868 items were circulated 4,604 times at our library.  Resident borrowing totaled 338 patrons and 3,380 checkouts.  Non-Resident borrowing amounted to 98 borrowers and 1,224 checkouts.  Reciprocal borrowing included 18 borrowers and 226 checkouts.  Cloud Library checkouts included 121 e-books, 20 Cloud Library e-audio. Overdrive had 152 e-book checkouts and 78 e-audiobook checkouts.	

August Borrowing/Lending totals were as follows: 600 SHARE Borrowed, 729 SHARE Loaned, 4 WorldShare Borrowed, and 11 WorldShare Loaned.

Library Events and Issues:  On September 21, a Passport Event will be held from 9am-12p, and the Card Collector Club will begin meeting again at the Library.  They will continue to meet through April on the fourth Wednesday of each month.  

The Friends of the Sherman Library annual Fall Book sale will be held Friday, October 11 from 3pm-7pm and Saturday, October 12 from 9am-3pm at Seaney’s Greenhouse.  Chair Yoga will also begin at the Library in October.  It will be held on the first and third Fridays from 1:30pm-2:00pm.  A Fall Craft Critter Night is planned for October 10 from 6:30pm-7:30pm.  A “Kindness” themed story time will be held on October 19 at 10am.  On November 8, the Library will host and Adult Services Forum for IHLS member libraries.  

Library Events and Outreach:   Children’s programs in August included the Richard Landry Magic Show, Mike Anderson Dulcimer Show, AHC visits and Camp Sonshine visits.  Children’s program attendance for August was 3,036.  Teen programs in August included Book in a Jar and 4-H.  Groups meeting at the Library in August included Quilters, Lost Gourd Society, Chamber of Commerce, Plastic Model Builders Club, Old Tipton Estates Homeowners Association, and Flaggland Park Home Owners Association and Chamber of Commerce.  Total Meeting Room Use for August was 57.  Library Outreach included the Villa Outreach program with a total outreach of 21.  

Upcoming Programs/Trainings/Workshops:  The Medium Pubs Meeting will be held in Rochester on September 24. The Small Pubs Meeting will be held at Tri-City on September 27.  

Action Items:  Julie Horton made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2019-03, the Budget and Appropriation Levy.  

Continuing Business:  Rachel presented options for a new electronic sign.  Brian Manci made a motion to purchase Option 3 from Ace Sign Company.  John Barrett seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

Rachel presented the flyer for the Visions of Sherman Photo Contest as well as Chapter 11 of the Trustee Handbook.

Treasurer Allen discussed the process of bill-paying for the library.  She will ask our accountant Jeremy Stuenkel to draft a proposal for completion of paying the bills each month.  She will also ask him to make a recommendation for how our monthly reports should be formatted.  
Librarian’s Report:  Circulation for the month of May 2016 was 1954 items circulated 2157 times.  For reciprocal borrowing, 51 patrons borrowed  449 items.  There were 26 e-books and 0 e-audiobooks checked out through 3M Cloud.  The Sherman Public Library has borrowed 3103 items and loaned 6573    items through the Interlibrary Loan (SHARE) program for the fiscal year to date.  Also in this fiscal year, the Library has borrowed 13 items and loaned 21 items through World Share.
Liz DeSuno, a student from the University of Illinois-Springfield, is completing a summer internship with the library, focusing on children’s programming.  She has been conducting Thursday morning craft sessions as well as events on Saturday mornings.  A Rocket Launch is being planned for July.  Our weekly Toddler Lap sits will resume in August.
A new countertop will be installed on the repurposed cabinetry in the meeting room.  Duggins will create and install the countertops for a total of $508.
New Business:  With no current budget for the State of Illinois, it will be necessary to use the latest, or most current, data available to create the Prevailing Wage Ordinance for the coming year.  With this in mind, Melissa Allen made a motion to approve Ordinance 2016-02, the Prevailing Wage Ordinance.  Bob Shurig seconded the motion and an individual voice vote was taken with all in favor.

Anita reported that there are several outdated technology-related items in our storage shed.  Dave Grimm made a motion to declare these items as surplus to be disposed of to BLH Services.  Melissa Allen seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.
The Board reviewed several policies such as the Blood borne Pathogens Policy, Meeting Room Policy, Immigration Compliance Policy, and VESSA Policy.  Any changes to these policies will be made at our next meeting.
Old Business:   The Board discussed its organization for the coming year.  At this time, Julie Horton will remain as President; Dave Grimm will continue as Vice-President, Bob Shurig will remain Treasurer, and Liz Heubner will continue as Secretary.

Dave Grimm and Anita Walters reported to the Board on their recent meeting with Lazarware.  The Library currently uses Serenity Systems for our technology needs.  Because the Board is looking to revise our website, Anita will discuss options with Serenity before a decision is made about the Lazarware proposal.
The Board reviewed the Banking Policy.  The policy will need updated to reflect the new direct deposit option and online banking.  The changes will be made and the Board will review at our next meeting.
Liz Heubner made a motion to hold a Special Meeting on June 23 at 5 p.m. to wrap up business for the end of the fiscal year.  Dave Grimm seconded the motion an all were in favor.
Anita Walters reported on the bids for a new digital sign.  We are still waiting on some proposals, so the discussion was tabled.
Adjournment:   The meeting was adjourned by Julie Horton adjourned the meeting via a motion at 5:46pm.  Mary Contri seconded the motion. at 6.30 p.m.  

